
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 
 
Yuma!  Hello and welcome back to Namadgi School in 2021.  This year we 
celebrate our 10th anniversary!  We have many events planned across the year 
and we will be advertising updates on social media and in the newsletter as we 
progress.  We have had a very positive and settled return to school from 
Preschool to Year 10 and I would like to thank our parents and community for 
supporting the COVID safe plans.  As the year progresses, I hope restrictions will ease and we can return 
to a closer version of normal operations.   
 

This year we have listened to feedback in relation to newsletters and will be changing our delivery dates 
to ensure a broader representation within the newsletter.  Previously teaching teams and faculties were 
taking turns to celebrate student work and pass on information with feedback indicating it took too long 
between newsletters to see your children featured.  With this in mind, we will now be issuing a 
newsletter with full representation across the school, but narrow down the issues to Weeks 2, 5 and 9 of 
every term. 
 

We welcome back face to face assemblies this term, but due to COVID safe requirements we will need to 
restrict audience numbers.  When Primary classes present an assembly parents of the presenting cohort 
will be emailed and invited to attend through Eventbrite.  Attendance will be restricted to 1 ticket per 
family.  High School assemblies will also be a ticketed event with award recipient families to be invited.  A 
QR code will be located upon arrival at the VPAC that parents will be required to scan that allows ACT 
Health to monitor contact tracing.  Thank you for your support and again we hope restrictions ease soon. 
 

At the moment a number of excursions and school events are being impacted by COVID safe regulations.  
Our first significant event will be the swimming carnival.  Under normal circumstances we would be taking 
8 years and older to the carnival.  ACT School Sport has recently advised schools that carnivals at District / 
ACT levels will only be attended bȅ мл ¸ŜŀǊ ƻƭŘΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǳǇΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŀǾƻƛŘ ƭŀǊƎŜ ŎǊƻǿŘǎ ƛƴ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǇƭŀŎŜǎΦ  
School COVID safe regulations do not apply outside of the school boundaries and therefore more strict 
rules apply.  A note will be coming home shortly to explain this situation and seek permission for students 
to attend who meet the criteria.   
 
 
 

Term 1, Week 2 Friday 12 February 2021  



 

   

In 2021 we are asking families to make prompt payments and return notes as soon as possible for all 
excursions, camps or events so we can be organised under COVID safe operations.  Different rules apply 
when exiting the school and we need to know student numbers in advance.  Please see all permission 
notes that will clearly state the cut off dates for payments.  Access to school events or excursions could be 
at risk if this action is not taken.  
 
New stocks of school uniform are now available through the front 
office.  For families awaiting orders please come down to the office 
for payment and pick up.  Year 5 T-shirts have been distributed and 
they certainly look great.   
 
The School Crossing Supervisors are back to assist students and 
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ŎǊƻǎǎƛƴƎ hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴ /ƛǊŎǳƛǘΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ Řƻ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ Ƨƻō 
and adore our students.  Please remember to hop off your bikes and 
scooters when crossing the road and wait for the whistle! 
 
I hope students and families have enjoyed the first couple of weeks 
back to school and I look forward to the remainder of the term. 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Gareth Richards 
Principal 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Week 3 Week 4 
Monday 15 February  Monday 22 February  

Tuesday 16 February  Tuesday 23February  

Wednesday 17 
February 

Year 4 Sailing Wednesday 24 
February 

Year 4 Sailing 

Thursday 18 February 5-6pm Board Meeting 
 
6-8pm P&C Meeting 

Thursday 25 February 1-3pm Year 10 Careers 
Expo  

Friday 19 February 9-10am Primary 
Assembly ς Hosted by 
Year 5 

Friday 26 February Swimming Carnival         
Yrs 4-10 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Week 5 

Monday 1 March  

Tuesday 2 March  

Wednesday 3 March Year 4 Sailing 
Secondary Save a mate 
program  

Thursday 4 March  

Friday 5 March 9-10am Primary 
Assembly ς Hosted by 
Year 4 



 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Gareth Richards Principal Kylie Robson Executive Teacher Student 
Services and Year 6 

Liz Baker-
Matterson 

Deputy Principal Primary John Mantinaos Executive Teacher Year 7, STEM, 
Maths & Science  

Tiffany Mahon Deputy Principal Secondary Lisa Wilson Executive Teacher Year 8, 
English, Humanities & The Arts 

Helen Lascaris Executive Teacher Preschool 
and Learning Support 

Rob McLachlan Executive Teacher Year 9, PE 
and Technology 

Kristy Grady Executive Teacher K-1 Bea Hale Executive Teacher Year 10, 
Languages and Wellbeing 

Anita McCarthy 
 

Executive Teacher 2-3 Lex Warfield  Executive Teacher Learning 
Support  

Craig Lambert Executive Teacher 4-5   

Cindy Treverrow Preschool Teacher Puneet Sandhu Preschool Assistant 

/ŀǘƘƭŜŜƴ hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴ Preschool Teacher Abby Trevillian  Preschool Assistant 

Shannen Talbot Kindergarten Teacher Chloe Brett Preschool Assistant 

Emma McLeod Kindergarten Teacher Wendy Tipping Learning Support Assistant 

Luke Davidson Kindergarten Teacher Priya Khanna Learning Support Assistant 

/ŀǘƘƭŜŜƴ hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴ  Ros Webb Learning Support Assistant 

Danielle Couzens Year 1 Teacher Lesley Charlton  Learning Support Assistant 

Kimberly Circosta Year 1 Teacher Amy Flemming Learning Support Assistant 

Krystal Coker Year 1 and Primary PE Teacher Louise Wright Learning Support Assistant 

Brielle Riley Year 2 Teacher Jemma Crampton Learning Support Assistant 

Ali Herden Year 2 Teacher Darrell Hancox Library Assistant  

Georgia Smith Year 2 Teacher Laura Cahill Learning Support Assistant 

Chloe 
Muthukumaraswamy 

Year 3 Teacher Jody Mitrousis Learning Support Assistant 

Carmen Jobe Year 3 Teacher Kylie Lee Learning Support Assistant 

Suzi Foley Year 4 Teacher Julie White Learning Support Assistant 

{ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ hΩbŜƛƭƭ Year 4 Teacher Siena Pritchard  Learning Support Assistant 

Amelia Macafee Year 5 Teacher Sam Langley  Learning Support Assistant 

Danni Fisher Year 5 Teacher Megan Brinkley Learning Support Assistant 

Alka Gaur K-2 LSU Teacher Stephen Henderson Learning Support Assistant 

Desiree Rees 3-6 LSU Teacher John Veloudos Learning Support Assistant 

Matt Cusack 4-5 LSU Teacher Patrick Galen-Mules Learning Support Assistant 

Kathryn Glanville Kitchen Garden Teacher Tristan Eldridge Learning Support Assistant 

Peter Curtis Kitchen Garden Teacher Rosie Allen LSU Teacher 

Miyoko Hodson Primary Japanese Teacher Franc DeSimone LSU and Year 4 Teacher 

Shannon Black Teacher Librarian    



 

   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jennifer Lobb LSU Teacher Adam Tett PE & Technology Teacher 

Jeannette Stone LSU Teacher Sue Taylor Hospitality Teacher 

Shannon Kumar Year 6 Teacher Kieran Sands PE Teacher 

Jamie Smith Year 6 Teacher Stephanie Ikin Japanese Teacher 

Stacey Freedman Maths/Science Teacher Ben Raven English & Japanese Teacher 

Laura Shevlin Maths/Science Teacher Kerry-Anne Kwong Tier 3 Teacher 

Leanne Glasson Maths/Science Teacher Amar Saleh Youth Support Worker 

Monica Howard Maths/Science Teacher Chantelle Ellison Youth Support Worker 

Emily Corke Maths and English Teacher Joe Chapman-Freeman Indigenous Education Officer 

Meg Evans English/Humanities Teacher Kylie McClung Hospitality Assistant  

Heather Lobb English/Humanities Teacher Dhanashree Vedanti Science Assistant 

Doris Owusu-Ansah English/Humanities Teacher Claire Cragg Learning Support Assistant 

Nathan Kalinowski English/Humanities Teacher Conal McAinsh Learning Support Assistant 

Lauren Gartside Dance Teacher Rebecca Crawford Student Services Assistant  

Josh Hart Music Teacher Gai Masters Learning Support Assistant 

Ryan Bailey Drama Teacher Sam Merryfull Learning Support Assistant 

Stephanie Johnston Arts Teacher Ryan Page Learning Support Assistant 

Ivan Diaz PE Teacher   

Mallarie Parker Human Resources Manager Heather Saywell Finance Manager 

Stephen Maguire  Facilities Manager Kathy Parker School Secretary  

Jodie Arrow School Secretary Bo Isfahani  Building Services Officer 

Alex Ayre IT Officer   



 

   

 

Emus, Wallabies and Wombats 
 
It has been a magnificent beginning to our year of Wonder and Learning 
at preschool. 
We have been focusing on settling in and have centred on familiarising 
the children with the classroom and the daily experiences, routines and 
rhythm of the preschool day. As a whole we are settling in well, there 
Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǘŜŀǊǎ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜȄǇŜcted when we are leaving our 
families. Sometimes it is the first time in our whole lives that we have 
been apart for such a long time. We settle fairly quickly and are soon 
busy enjoying our day. 
 
{ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪΣ Ψ.Ǌƻǿƴ .ŜŀǊΣ .rown Bear 
ǿƘŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜΚΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ōƻƻƪ ǿŀǎ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƻǊƛŜƴǘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ 
children in their listening and learning skills. The children did a lot of fun 
activities which included exploring colour through books, drawing and 
craft.   
 
Our classes have been getting to know each other and the staff and are beginning to build friendships. We 
ŀǊŜ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ Ψ.ΦΦ.ΦΦ.ǳƳōƭŜ ōŜŜΩ ŜŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜǎΦ ²Ŝ Ƙave learnt that if we 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΣ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǎŀȅ άIƛΣ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜΚέ ŀƴŘ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜȅ 
will tell us. 
 
We have been counting, sorting, exploring shape and building with our different sets of class blocks.  
To enhance their physical development the children have been exploring and strengthening their muscles 
and coordination with a vast array of experiences and equipment outside.  
 
Well done everyone for an awesome beginning to 2021! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

   

 

! ŦŜǿ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎΧ 

¶ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ {ŜŜǎŀǿ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀƴ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ vw ŎƻŘŜ ȅŜǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 

¶ [!.9[Σ [!.9[Σ [!.9[Η tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ![[ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōŜƭƻƴƎƛƴƎǎ are clearly labelled to ensure we 
can get any lost items back to you. 

¶ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ŀ ƭŀōŜƭƭŜŘ ōƻǘǘƭŜ ƻŦ ²!¢9w ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ each day. 

¶ Please let us know if someone other than you will be collecting your child. 

 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴϥǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƻǊ ȅƻǳ can email a digital copy to 
info@namadgi.act.edu.au. 
 

Rebecca Buchanan, Cindy Treverrow, Chloe Brett & Puneet Sandhu 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to Kindergarten 2021! The Ducks, Elephants and Sloths have had a busy start to the year, filled 
with lots of cooperative games, fine motor activities and learning new maths 
games. We have visited the Library and Kitchen Garden where we have 
listened to Ms Black read stories, made beautiful artworks and learned about 
our class mascots.  
 
In Literacy, we have been looking at our own names and the letters they are 
made up of. We have had lots of fun comparing the length of our names to 
our friends and using them to make collages to decorate our 
classrooms. In Maths, we have been looking at numbers to 10 and 
completing our daily calendar, where we have been eagerly tracking 
how many days we have been in Kindergarten so far.   
 
A friendly reminder to please pack your child a piece of fruit in their 
lunch boxes as we have a fruit break in the middle of the day. We also 
ask that your child comes to school with a labelled hat and drink 
ōƻǘǘƭŜ ŘŀƛƭȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ 
sunscreen in their bag to reapply throughout the day. 
 
Looking forward to a fantastic Term 1! 
 
 
 
 
Emma McLeod, Shannen Talbot and Luke 
Davidson. 
 
 
 

mailto:info@namadgi.act.edu.au


 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to Year One for 2021! 

 
Our students have settled in well and are working hard to establish effective routines. The teachers have 
been blown away by their progress so far and are excited to see their achievements progress throughout 
the year.  
 
In Literacy, students are learning the structure of 
wŜŀŘŜǊΩǎ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ōȅ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ΨƎƻƻŘ ǊŜŀŘŜǊǎ 
ŘƻΩΦ ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜŀŘŜǊǎ ǊŜŀŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
we enjoy reading our Love Book and Book Stack 
books each day in class. We encourage you to ask 
your child what books they are reading or listening 
to at school! 
Each morning a student completes our Count to 
100. This involves representing a two-digit number 
in a variety of ways to help consolidate our place 
value understanding. We are already looking 
forward to celebrating our 100th day in Term 3!! 
 
YǊȅǎǘŀƭ /ƻƪŜǊΣ YƛƳōŜǊƭȅ /ƛǊŎƻǎǘŀΣ 5ŀƴƛŜƭƭŜ /ƻǳȊŜƴǎ ŀƴŘ /ŀǘƘƭŜŜƴ hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to Year Two for 2021! 
 
We would love to welcome our students and our families into a new school year and the start of our Year 
Two journey! Our students have settled in wonderfully and our 
classrooms are still bustling with excitement. The staff in Year 
Two this year are Georgia Smith, Jody Mitrousis, Ali Herden and 
Brielle Riley. We are looking forward to working with our families 
and students to achieve our goals this year. 
Throughout the Semester, students will be visiting the Kitchen 
Garden with Peter, Japanese with Hodson Sensei, Library with 
Miss Black and Physical Education with Miss Coker. Please refer 
to the timetable below so you know which days your child will be 
changing their library books for home borrowing and which days 
it would ideal for them to wear sport appropriate shoes.  
 
 
 
 



 

   

 

 Sport Library 

2AH ς Miss 
Herden 

Wednesday Wednesday 

2BR ς Miss Riley Thursday Wednesday 

2GS ς Mrs Smith Wednesday Thursday 
 

 

To start Term One off, we are building our knowledge of place value up to 1000. We will be exploring the 
different ways we can represent 3-digit numbers to consolidate our understanding of number. Our focus in 
literacy for the first few weeks will be establishing our reading programs and refining what makes a quality 
piece of written work. 
 
Yours in learning,  
Ali Herden, Brielle Riley & Georgia Smith 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 has started the year off with a BANG! We have had a lot of fun 
getting to know each other and setting goals for a terrific Term 1. 
  
The students have participated in team challenges to start to further 
develop their teamwork skills. One challenge the children participated in 
was trying to build the tallest tower in a group of 4. We had some triumphs 
and some frustration as our towers crumbled but at the 
end of the day the children all showed excitement for the 
winning team with a tower of 72cm!!!  
 
Our Inquiry focus for Semester 1 is exploring History to 
learn about leadership and significant people and places. 
We are starting this exploration off by diving deep into the 
middle ages to learn about knights, different technologies, 
food, clothes and much more. Through this Inquiry we will 
also be involved in weekly science lessons from Caroline Shultz, who is 
coming for the Academy of Future Skills. We will be starting Science off 
Thursday Week 2 with a virtual reality tour of a castle!!!  
IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎǎ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅΧ  
 
We are very excited to be teaching your Year 3 children 
ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ƳƻǊŜ ƻǾŜǊ 
the next few weeks. 
 
Carmen Jobe and Chloe Muthukumaraswamy  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

   

 
 
 
 
 

Year 4 students have started the school year with enthusiasm! Miss Suzi and 
aƛǎǎ hΩbŜƛƭƭ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ŀ ŘŜŜǇŜǊ ƭŜǾŜƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
term progresses.  
 
As always, term 1 is an extremely busy time of year and we have many 
activities planned and events to look forward to. 
 
Starting in Week 3 year 4 have sailing. This is a program that has been run 
for year 4 students at Namadgi for a number of years now. Students get to 
participate in an exciting program with instructors from the sailing school at 
the Canberra Yacht Club. The majority of this program sees the students 
out in little boats on Lake Burley Griffin, so it is important that they bring 
with them an extra set of dry clothes and underwear, a towel, a hat, 
sunscreen and food for the day.  
 
Year 4 will also be participating in a hockey clinic on the 15th February 
(week 3), swimming carnival on the 26th February (week 4) and hosting 
assembly on the 5th March (week 5).   
 
Students have the opportunity to develop leadership roles in their class 
through Student Representative Council (SRC) representatives and Eco 
Warriors. Congratulations to Casey and Annabella from 4SF and Lielle 
and Augie from 4SO for becoming their class SRC representatives. Well 
done to Taylor from 4SF and Kaileigh from 4SO as their chosen class Eco Warrior. 
 
{ǳȊƛ CƻƭŜȅΣ {ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ hΩbŜƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ CǊŀƴŎ 5Ŝ {ƛƳƻƴŜ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 students have begun the 2021 school year with big smiles and an eagerness to learn. Miss Fisher 
and Miss Macafee have enjoyed getting to know the new group of students and 
working together to create a safe and happy learning environment. Miss Fisher 
ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǳǎ ǘƻ Ψ¸ŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ƛǊŎƭŜǎΩΣ ŀ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǳǎŜŘ ōȅ 
Aboriginal People, and we enjoyed sharing our stories and seeing our 
connections through Yarn. 
 
This term Year 5 will host the week 3 Assembly, participate in Hockey Clinics 
with Hockey ACT, and attend the Swimming Carnival on Friday of Week 4, with 
more information about these events to come. In our Assembly we will be 
sharing the Acknowledgment of Country that we have developed as a cohort 
and are excited to share with the community. 

 
 


